
Community Notice for April 2023 
 

HAVE A VOICE IN YOUR COMMUNITY! 

The Village Council meets the Third Monday of each month at 5:30 PM.  We look forward to 

seeing you and would like to have your input and ideas.  

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                        

For Burn Permits 

Call Berrien Township Hall at 269-461-6925 
Burn Permits can be obtained by calling the Township Office between the hours of 9am-3:30 

pm. During favorable weather, permits can be issued up to 4 days. 

 

 

Please continue to save your can tabs so the Village can get some new playground equipment 

for the parks. Thanks in advance! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 Village of Eau Claire Spring Clean up Dates: 

Thursday May 18, Friday May 19, Saturday May 20 and Monday May 22rd 

Curbside Pickup Only 
Please place all items at the curb and our Public Works Department will pick them up. 

All LOOSE items must be contained before they will be picked up. Items MUST be 
small enough to pick up by hand. Please call ahead (461-6173) with any large items.  

No Tires, Paint Cans, TV’s, Computers or Monitors 
 
 

Berrien County Parks Department has their 2023 Recycling Events 

scheduled.  
You can go to www.berriencounty.org and click Recycling Services to get the schedule or 

you can stop by the Village Hall office to pick one up. 

 

http://www.berriencounty.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Don’t forget to renew your chicken license and also no roosters in the village. 

 

Electronic Bank Transfers are available thru the Village 

Your Utility Payment would be made directly from your checking account on the 8th of each 

month. Contact Shawn or Kathy at the Village Hall. You can pay electronically through the 

bank of your choice. You would still receive a bill each month. Call 461-6173 or stop in. 

“No Wipes in the Pipes” 

Please Do Not Flush Products such as baby-wipes, Clorox cleaning wipes, disposable 

diapers, tampons or tampon applicators down the toilet. This can cause damage to the 

wastewater system’s lift stations and treatment facility. It can also cause problems with your 

plumbing and end up costing everyone in the end. 

 

 

• Flushing of Village Hydrants will be Monday and Tuesday, May 22nd & 23rd, 

2023 

Flushing will be done overnight, beginning at 10:00 PM. By changing the time and the way 

we will be doing the hydrant flushing we are hoping to clear up some of the discoloration of 

the water. However, if you happen to notice a lot of discoloration it will help if you open 

your outside faucet and let it run to clear any debris. 
 

As the weather is getting nicer, please remember to be a good neighbor! When mowing your 

lawn or weed trimming be kind and make sure the debris is blowing back into your yard and 

not your neighbors! Also, please to not blow grass clippings and debris into the roadway as 

this can make driving conditions dangerous if it rains and they become wet and very 

slippery. This is especially dangerous for motorcycles. Also, a gentle reminder that water on 

your property should stay on your property. 

 
 

 


